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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

Newsletter – Friday 6th October 2017
Monday-    School Mass 10.00am
                 Tin Whistle Dinny Leonard

Tuesday-    Teddys Day on the Farm P.1 - 4

                 Irish Tuition P.5 – 7

Wednesday P.1 - 4 Library

                 Swimming P.5 – 7

Thursday   P.5 – 7 with GAA Coach
                 Afterschool Coding Club
Friday      P.1 -4 Library

                P.1- 4 PE with coach

               School Council Elections
Primary 1
The Primary 1 children have taken to remaining until 2.00pm in their stride – well done Cailin, Gabrielle, Grainne, Tyler and Adam. Please remember if you want to avail of the Afterschool’s Club to let us know and if we have sufficient numbers to make it viable we will operate it from 2.00pm – 3.00pm.
Baby and Toddler
There was a good turnout for our baby and toddler group today. It was great to see so many new faces and I hope to see even more at our next session which will be Friday 20th October so spread the word.  A big thank you to all who attended and especially to Louise O’ Neill and Mrs Mc Grenaghan for organising the session. A special thanks also to Cormac and Jayden for donating some of their ‘boys’ toys’ to the baby and toddler group.
Teddy’s Day on the Farm
P. 1 – 4 will be going on a school trip to Ranfurly House in Dungannon to see the show Teddy’s Day on the Farm on Tuesday 10th October. The trip will cost £6.00 per child - please send in this amount if you haven’t already done so. 
School Mass
Fr Gallagher will celebrate Mass in our school on Monday 9th October at 10.00am. This is a very special event in the school calendar where we celebrate the beginning of a new school year together as a community. Everyone is welcome to our school Mass and to the light refreshments afterwards. 
Coding Club 

Our after-schools coding club was a great success on Thursday with Mrs Boyd. This will continue over the next few weeks. Please remember to send £6 to cover the cost of the club if you haven’t already done so.

Molly and Mia
P.5 – 7 walked to the Community Garden Project on Tuesday morning where they were greeted by Diane from the Molly and Mia Foundation, and Scott from the gardening centre in Enniskillen. The children worked really hard weeding and planting and they even managed to plant three raised beds in a short space of time – well done! 
School Council and Eco Elections

Our Eco Council elections were a great success and I have to congratulate the children on the huge effort they put into these elections. We had a wide variety of canvassing techniques ranging from power points, speeches, posters, badges etc. The children really enjoyed this experience and displayed great confidence and communication skills throughout their election campaign. I have no doubt that our children would give the politicians a run for their money! The whole school cast their vote and were encouraged to choose the candidate who they thought would be best for the job. The elected candidates for this year’s Eco Council are: Grainne McFarland, Ethan O’ Driscoll, Jayden Mc Farland, Aisling Murray, Cara Mc Girr, Megan O’ Driscoll, Tia O’Neill and Luke Cullinan.
PTFA Meeting
We had our first PTFA meeting of the year on Thursday 5th October at 7pm and I was delighted with the enthusiasm and support shown by the parents. We will keep you updated on their plans for this coming year.
Cash for Clobber  
Once again we will be doing Cash for Clobber. Cash for Clobber will accept used or unwanted clothes, shoes pairs only, handbags, hats, scarves, bed linen and curtains. Please encourage neighbours and relatives to donate. Bags can be brought to the school with collection organised for 7th November.
All Ireland Ladies Junior Final Replay
A huge congratulation to Meabh Howell who was chosen to play during half time at the All Ireland Ladies Junior Final replay between Fermanagh and Derry in Clones. We wish both Meabh and the Fermanagh Ladies the best of luck on Sunday.

Tin Whistle
We will be resuming our tin whistle lessons with Dinny Leonard on Monday 9th October. The lessons will run for ten weeks at a cost of £1.00 per week. Please send this into school in a marked envelope.
OUR success is doing OUR best!

